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Church Staff  
 

Senior Minister 
Dr. Brian Miller 

brian@aldersgateumc.org  

 
Minister of Discipleship 

Rev. Michael Cobb 
michael@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Minister of Worship 
Rev. Steve Badskey 

steve@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Director of  

Youth Discipleship 
Paul Horton 

paul@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Director of Children’s  

Ministries 
Katie Blair 

katie@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Co-Director of 

Weekday Children’s Ministry 
Lana Ward 

lana@aldersgateumc.org  

 
Contemporary Worship  

Leader 
Sara Cobb 

sara@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Church Administrator/ 

Building Superintendent 
Bill Haigler 

bill@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Executive Assistant 

Linda Anderson 
office@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Financial Secretary 

Dory Hector 
dory@aldersgateumc.org  

 
 Bookkeeper 
Bettie Miller 

bettie@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Program Assistant  

Allison Frost 
allison@aldersgateumc.org  

 
Music & Youth  
Ministry Intern 
Eliza Richardson 

eliza@aldersgateumc.org  

 
Hospitality Coordinator 

Jimmy Dennis 
 dennisfamily@charter.net  

 
After Hours Minister  

On Call: 
334/544-0168 

“To Know Jesus And To Make Him Known” 

Last week, we shared about the sand spurs that every church has, those prickly 
parts that tell guests that they aren’t welcome. We looked specifically at how 
signage and facility usage can help clear our sand spurs. This week, we’re going 
to share how you can personally clear the sand spurs for the next guest you en-
counter. 
 

Our goal is to go beyond being a friendly church. Today’s culture requires us to 
provide radical hospitality. Recently, the Aldersgate Leadership Council decided 
to take the 5-10-Link Challenge. The 5-10-Link Rule was developed by Rev. 
Jim Ozier and has the goal of insuring every guest is provided the most mean-
ingful welcome. Your leaders will be leading the way in hospitality, too.  
 

If we all took this challenge, we would go beyond friendly. We would connect 
with people in deep, transformative ways. Will you practice the 5-10-Link Rule 
this Sunday? 
 

5-10-Link Rule 
  

5 Refers to Time 
Fellowship and visiting with friends is so important in church. 5 minutes 
before church starts and 5 minutes after it ends, meet someone you don’t 
know. 
  

10 Refers to Space 
Even if you are with a group of friends, when someone you don’t know 
comes within 10 feet of you, reach out to them and invite them into your 
group! 
  

LINK – Refers to Connecting 
Whenever you meet someone new, immediately link them with someone 
else based on some common affinity (occupation, home state, interests, 
etc.). 

 

Peace, 

Clearing Out the Sand Spurs 

Appreciation Reception for the Cobbs 
You are invited to attend an appreciation reception for Michael and Sara Cobb 

in the Christian Activity Center following the 10:30 a.m. services on June 18. 

This will be their last Sunday to serve at Aldersgate before transferring to 

Moundville.  Please join other Aldersgate members in thanking the Cobbs for 

their many contributions to our congregation and our city. 



Twenty-six youth and adults leave this Sunday, June 18, from 

Aldersgate to spend six days in New Orleans partnering with 

the Youthworks organization. They will be staying at Grace 

Lutheran Church and working with Kids Club, an energetic, 

engaging ministry for community children ages 5-10.  In addi-

tion to demonstrating the love of Jesus to these children, they 

will be doing so through their youth choir ministry while in 

New Orleans. On the way down, they will stop in Greenville to 

sing for services at First United Methodist Church. 

 

Please keep this trip and the team in your prayers this 

week.  Team members are Aubrey Askew, Fowler Askew,  

Steve Badskey, Amelia Blair, Andy Blair, Katie Cobb, Joetta 

Davis, Ted Davis, Kasey Edwards, Alaina Horton, Paul Horton, 

Colin Knight, Asa Letford, Brasher Miller, Phoebe Miller, An-

thony Morgan, Jackson Morgan, Madison Morgan, Michael 

Murphy, Eliza Richardson, Emma Rountree, Maria Stevenson, 

Rachel Thompson, Alyssa Tinch, Angela Wheat, and Benjamin 

Wilke.  

NOW HIRING:   
Contemporary Worship Leader 

 

Aldersgate is seeking to hire a part-

time Contemporary Worship Lead-

er. This position will work closely 

with the pastors to shape weekly 

worship and report directly to the 

Minister of Worship. The Contem-

porary Worship Leader will create 

an atmosphere that engages and 

encourages worship through music 

and experiences that connect 21st 

century individuals to a God who is 

timeless.  The successful candidate 

will work with volunteers to 

lead all creative and technical pro-

cesses for contemporary wor-

ship.  Proficiency in playing an 

instrument while leading worship 

vocally is a must.  This position is for 20 hours a week.  Interest-

ed applicants should submit a resume to Bill Haigler at 

bill@aldersgateumc.org by June 18. 

 
Help Needed… 

The Worship Committee is in 

need of additional Sunday 

morning “Door Greet-

ers.”  Please contact either Rev. 

Steve Badskey or Dorris Cox if 

you are interested in serving in 

this important ministry.  Train-

ing is short, and your time as a 

greeter will be as little as one or 

two 20 minutes periods every other month.  We encourage your 

support of our church’s hospitality efforts.  GREETERS make a 

difference EVERY Sunday! 

 
Summer Hospitality! 

EVERY member of Aldersgate has 

a unique opportunity to show IN-

TENTIONAL HOSPITALITY to 

our visitors.  Many of us are crea-

tures of habit who sit in the same 

pew/chair areas every Sunday, 

however, we ALL should be on the 

lookout for new faces in our wor-

ship services.  We need to be ready 

to welcome new folks anytime an opportunity presents it-

self.  Specifically, we need to introduce ourselves, ask for their 

names, and when possible, accompany these visitors to our 

“Welcome Center.”  Also, if possible, make every effort to in-

troduce them to one of our Ministers or staff members.  YOU 

may be the very WELCOME our visitors need to feel at home at 

Aldersgate.   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Nominate Communities  

of Transformation! 
To commemorate its 30th anniversary, the Central Alabama 
Community Foundation is awarding 30 "Surprise Grants" to 
local nonprofits.  You can nominate Montgomery Communi-
ties of Transformation to receive this award by visiting their 
web site http://www.cacfinfo.org/surprisegrant.html 
 

Communities of Transformation is a ministry that teaches life 
skills and provides support and encouragement to those seek-
ing a more stable, independent future.  
 

For more information, contact Jennifer Lancaster at (334)590-
5005. 
 
 

A Summer Call to Prayer  
Every Thursday morning at 10:00 a group 
gathers in the Prayer Room (room 28) to 
pray for Aldersgate, for our members and 
ministries, and for any specific requests 
submitted through the church staff, Sunday 
School classes, the food pantry, Sunday 
services, etc., plus more as they feel 
led.  This time of prayer is open to 

all.  Come join in praying regularly, or bring your concerns or 
needs and let those gathered pray for you or with you for some-
one else.   
“Prayer does not fit us for the greater work; it is the greater 
work.” - Oswald Chambers 

mailto:bill@aldersgateumc.org
http://www.cacfinfo.org/surprisegrant.html


Kids...Start your Engines!! 

Join Team Aldersgate in the Race to Victory 

During VBS 2017! 
 

We welcome all race fans K3-6th grade to buckle up July 10-13 from 5:30-7:30 p.m.  

Dinner and any necessary race gear will be provided. 
 

Don’t let sensory, vision, mobility or hearing issues keep you in the stands.  For any-

one needing a little help navigating the track, we will have an additional VBS session 

for special needs children & their parents on Saturday, July 15, from 9:30-11:30 am. 
 

Children from both sessions will join together in a family-friendly VBS Celebration 

Serviced on Sunday, July 16, at 10:30 in the CAC. 
 

To register, go to www.aldersgateumc.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Coming Up... 
 
 

* Wednesday, June 14—Youth Choir practice for Mission Trip to New Orleans, 

6:00 pm 
 

* Sunday, June 18—Leave for New Orleans!  Meet at church at 7:00 am with bags 

packed and all forms/payment handed in to Paul.  For more info or questions, 

contact Paul at paul@aldersgateumc.org.  

Aldersgate Food Pantry 
 

June 

Items of the Month 
 

 
 

 
 

Cleaning Products— 
 

Laundry Detergent, Dish Soap,  

All-Purpose Cleaner 
 

These items are not covered by SNAP 

(Food Stamps) 

Traveling  

This Summer? 
We hope that you enjoy your time away. 
We invite you to stay connected in a cou-
ple of ways. 

¶ Find a church in which to worship 
while you are away. 

¶ Listen to sermon podcasts at al-
dersgatumc.org. 

¶ Keep up with giving online at al-
dersgateumc.org. 

¶ Ask to be switched to electronic news-
letter delivery. 

 

Help Needed With  

Our Volunteer  

Landscape Crew 
If you are recently retired and would enjoy 
some physical activity on Monday morn-
ings, we'd love to have you.  Opportunities 
are available other times as well.  Please 
call David Wills @ 271-6948 or 430-5350. 

 

Our Sound Tech Multi-

Media Team Needs You! 
We’re seeking new members to fil out our 

roster.  Training is fast and commitment 

can be as little as one Sunday a month.  

Contact Steve Badskey at 272-6152 or 

email steve@aldersgateumc.org if you’re 

interested. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
It is with great joy that we celebrate the baptism of Joshua Thomas Morgan, son of 

Dwayne and Jennifer Morgan.  Joshua was baptized on Sunday, June 11, 2017.   
 

“Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of Heav-

en belongs to such as these.”  Matthew 19:14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All VBS Volunteers, it’s time to start our engines and get set for VBS! We 

will have a VBS training on Monday, June 19 at 6:00 in room 22. Please 

make plans to attend if you are volunteering to work with the VBS session 

July 10-13 and/or the special needs session on July 15.  Youth volunteers 

are encouraged to attend, as well. 

mailto:paul@aldersgateumc.org
mailto:steve@aldersgateumc.org


6610 Vaughn Road   
Montgomery, Alabama 36116  

Join us for worship this Sunday!   Our gifts to God!   

June 11, 2017 
Morning Worship—275 Sunday School—169 

 

May 31 2017 

Budget for 2017                $1,287,351 

Operating Budget Requirement to Date                      536,825 

Operating Budget Income Received to Date                      571,508 

Operating Budget Expenses to Date              505,927 
 
 

 

Total Pledges to Capital Campaign           1,419,823 
Total Received through 5/31/17                          1,370,889
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8:15 Chapel Service  with 

Holy Communion—Dr. Brian Miller 
 

10:30 Contemporary—Rev. Michael Cobb 
 

10:30 Traditional—Dr. Brian Miller 

 

Acts 7:54—8:1 
 

“ReACTivate:  The Greatest Witness” 

SUNDAY, JUNE 18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8:15 a.m.  Chapel Service with Weekly  

   Communion 

9:15 a.m.  Sunday School for Adults, Youth,  

   Children 

10:30 a.m.  Contemporary Worship Service/CAC 

10:30 a.m.  Traditional Worship Service 

   Sanctuary 

11:30 a.m.  Appreciation Reception for  Michael &  

   Sara Cobb/CAC, CAC Kitchen 

 

MONDAY, JUNE 19 

6:00 p.m.  VBS Training/Room 22 

7:00 p.m.  Career Christians Circle/Room 25 

TUESDAY, JUNE 20 

6:30 a.m.  Men’s Gathering/Room 22 

10:00 a.m.  Food Pantry Waiting Room/Room 29 

2:00 p.m.  Tuesdays @2 (Kindergarten-5th grade) 

  CAC, Room 114 

 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 21 

2:00 p.m. Knitting & Crocheting Group/Room 25 

7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 

THURSDAY, JUNE 22 

8:00 a.m.  WCM Water Play Day/Courtyard 

10:00 a.m.  Food Pantry Waiting Room 

   Room 29 

10:00 a.m.  Open Time of Prayer 

   Room 20 

 

SATURDAY, JUNE 24 

8:00 a.m.  Cub Scout Water Bottle Rocket Day 

   Baseball Field & Pavilion 

www.aldersgateumc.org 
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